TAC - July 23, 2024

TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE
July 23, 2024 -- Minutes
There was a regular Transportation Advisory Committee meeting of the Lima/Allen County Regional
Planning Commission held on July 23, 2024, at 1:30 p.m. in the Commission office located at 130 West
North Street, Lima, Ohio.

A quorum being present, Mark Droll as Acting Chair brought the meeting to order at 1:31 p.m. and
proceeded with the agenda.

1. ROLL CALL

Mark Droll Allen County

Dan Kaseman Citizen

Kirk Niemeyer City of Lima

Ben Suever Village of Spencerville

Chuck Schierloh City of Lima

GUESTS

Macy Halverson Strand Associates

STAFF

Colleen Barry Lima-Allen County Regional Planning Commission
Cody Doyle Lima-Allen County Regional Planning Commission
Rebecca Phillips Lima-Allen County Regional Planning Commission
Tonya Dye Lima-Allen County Regional Planning Commission

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA — July 23. 2024

Motion 38 (7-23-2024) TAC
Mr. Niemeyer moved to approve the July 23, 2024 agenda as presented. Mr. Kaseman seconded.
The motion carried.

3. APPROVAL OF TAC MINUTES — June 25, 2024

Motion 39 (7-23-2024) TAC
Mr. Schierloh moved to approve the June 25, 2024, meeting minutes as submitted. Seconded by
Mr. Neimeyer, the motion carried.

4. RTA UPDATE

Ms. Barry read the report supplied by Ms. Garland regarding the RTA as she was not present. The report
is attached to the minutes.

5. DRAFT BLUFFTON ADA REPORT

Mr. Cody Doyle presented an update to the committee on the Draft Bluffton ADA Report. It has been out
for public comment. Nothing has been received on the LACRPC website. There was a public meeting on
June 8%. A local member of the ADA Community voiced his concerns, some of which regarded village
owned property while some was for private property. The Village took note of his concerns. As thisis a
living document, the Village and LACRPC will continue to receive comments. Mr. Doyle asks that the
committee recognizes the report as final for administrative purposes and to move the report to the TCC
for their approval prior to Bluffton’s adoption



TAC - June 25, 2024

Motion 40 (7-23-2024) TAC
Mr. Kaseman moved to accept the report as final and convey it to the TCC. Mr. Neimeyer
seconded. The motion carried.

6. TIP SOLICITATION LETTERS

Ms. Barry informed the committee that the 2026-2029 TIP Solicitation letters were sent out on June 28.
She has had conversations with the city and county but has had no response as of yet to the letters.
September is the deadline to apply.

7. OTHER

There was no other business to discuss.

8. ADJOURNMENT

Motion 41 (7-23-24) TAC
Mr. Niemeyer moved for the meeting to be adjourned. Seconded by Mr. Kaseman, the motion
carried.
The meeting adjourned at 1:40 p.m.
Meeting minutes approved on August 20, 2024.
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